BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Tuesday, June 8, 2010
      Swampscott, MA 01907
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held at the Swampscott Town Hall, 22 Monument Avenue, Swampscott, Mass.  Chairman, Jill G. Sullivan opened the meeting at 7:30P.M.       
Attendance: Chairman, Jill G Sullivan , Vice Chairman , Robert E. Mazow , Selectman Richard Malagrifa, Matthew W. Strauss, David Van Dam and Town Administrator, Andrew W. Maylor.
Historical Preservation Awards:
Members of the Historical Commission presented the following homeowners with the annual Historical Preservation awards: 
·  Ray Patalano, 55 Burpee Road, owner. Restoration and preservation of a private home.  
· Anita Balliro, 140 Elmwood Road, owner. Restoration and preservation of a private home.  

· William and Jane Mosakowski 748 Humphrey St, owners. Restoration and preservation of a private home.  

· Hadley and Douglas MacLean, owners, 23 Lincoln House Point, owners. Restoration and preservation of an historic home.  

· Jeanne Leger, 58–60 Redington St, owner. Restoration and preservation of a private home.  

· Robert and Patricia Murphy, 93 Redington St owners, Restoration and preservation of a private home.
Discussion:

The Board discussed an idea suggested by Selectman Malagrifa for a community event such as Carnival. 

Selectman Strauss spoke briefly on his thoughts regarding a community event such as a carnival and opposed the idea with his thoughts thinking that community events should be more on the idea of parades, concerts and movies in the park. 
 Selectman Sullivan main concern was that of homes in the area of a possible carnival and how this would affect them with the lights and noise.

Selectman Van Dam spoke on his thoughts on a carnival and was in agreement that it could be a great community event as long as the responsibility falls within the carnival company that they be the ones responsible for clean-up or damages. 

The Board requested Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator touch base with the owners of the Swampscott Mall to see what their thoughts would be on the subject.  
Discussion: 
The Board discussed the future of a potential leaf blower regulations:
Selectman Sullivan had recently heard from a concerned resident Mr. Steve Dwyer of Aspen Road regarding the noise levels in the summer time and the dust and or health concerns they may create. 
Resident Bill Whalen supported a ban on leaf blowers. 

Resident Martha Dansdill supported a ban on leaf blowers and updated the Board on potential health dangers such as noise, dust and pollution. Ms. Dansdill presented pictures to the Board of dust clouds coming from the use of leaf blowers.

Resident Brian Watson suggested the Town adopt a general bylaw to ban leaf blowers from May 15 through September 15th each year. 
The Board decided to bring the discussion back to a future agenda.

Public Hearing:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to open public hearing on a request from Aggregate Industries –Northeast region, Inc for earth Removal permit July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Strauss.
The Board heard updates from the Earth Removal Advisory Committee, Attorney Chris Drucas representing Aggregate Industries, Mr. Scott Colby Environmental and Real Estate Manager of the Quarry. 
Andrew Maylor, Town Administrator requested that Aggregate Industries provide the Board a closure plan which is part of their permit by December 2011.

The Board voted on a motion by Selectman Mazow to close the public hearing seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the permit for Aggregate Industries-Northeast Division, Inc permit July 1, 2010 through June 30, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.

 Votes of the Board:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a request from the Swampscott Fire Department to close Burrill Street on Saturday, June 19, 2010, for the dedication and unveiling of the Firefighter’s memorial seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve the  meeting dates for the Board of Selectmen on the following dates: ( last meeting is June 22, 2010 ) July 6, 2010, July 20, 2010, August 3, 2010,  August  17, 2010 and August 31, 2010, seconded by Selectman Malagrifa
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve an invoice for Kopelman & Paige, P.C in the amount of $7,340.00 for services through April 30, 2010, seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion y Selectman Malagrifa to approve a request for a 4th of July Vendor Permit by Penne Fuller of Tewksbury, Ma to sell “Novelties and Light up Toys” seconded by Selectman Mazow. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a block party request from Matthew Roddy, 29 Norfolk Avenue, for July 3, 2010 from 12N to 9PM seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to approve a block party request from Lynn Lindsey of 31 Stanley Road for July 4. 2010, from 3PM to 7PM. Seconded by Selectman Strauss. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to approve a deed to transfer Town owned land located at the Tedesco Road, Marblehead, Mass seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
Appointments:
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to appoint  Ms. Roberta Cody, 63 Parsonage Lane, Topsfield, Mass per diem Recreational Camp Inspector for the Health Department to cover the Town’s public health nurse during maternity leave seconded by Selectman Strauss.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Dana Swanstrom of 61 Prospect Street, Swampscott, to the Harbor Advisory Committee through June 30, 2011, seconded by Selectman Van Dam.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Malagrifa to appoint Milton Fistel of 330 Humphrey Street, Swampscott, to the Harbor Advisory Committee through June 30, 2011 seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint Sylvia Belkin to the Metropolitan Area Planning Board as a representative of Swampscott seconded by Selectman Mazow.
The Board voted 4-0 in favor of a motion by Selectman Strauss to appoint the Recreation Summer Hires (see attached list) seconded by Selectman Mazow. Selectman Sullivan recused herself from vote. 
Town Administrator’s Report: 
Andrew W. Maylor, Town Administrator informed the Board that Representative Ehrlich’s office had announced that the Town has been awarded a grant from the Massachusetts Clean Energy Center to study the feasibility of a wind turbine off Forest Avenue.

New & Old Business: 

Dave Castellarin, Town Accountant spoke on a follow up letter from the MBTA regarding the removal and relocation of   bus stops on Humphrey Street.  The Board was informed that the MBTA is requesting as part of this approval  that the  originally request was to take only one of the on street parking spaces, it  now has informed the Town it needs to take  the use of two parking to make suffieicent length for the bus to use the stop. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to agree to the above request contingent upon asking them to reconsider allowing us to keep one space seconded by Selectman Malagrifa.
Selectmen’s Time:
 Selectman Strauss updated residents on the upcoming events to be held in Town in observation of the 4th of July such as the parade, fireworks, strawberry festival and movie night.  

Selectman Malagrifa spoke on future ideas to bring the community together such as a carnival, haunted house during the Halloween season.
Selectman Van Dam spoke on the recent Memorial Day event held in Town and suggested in the future the possibility of a Memorial Day parade. Selectman Van Dam spoke on a recent Eagle Scout event he attended recently and named the individuals that received those awards. Selectman Van Dam reminded all residents on the reverse 911 system offered and suggested that residents go to the Town’s website to sign up. 
Selectman Mazow recognized Dave Castellarin and Danielle Strauss for their organizing the recent Golf Tournament held in Town.  

Selectman Sullivan spoke on the recent resignation of Mr. Bill Hennessey from the position of Assistant Harbor Master position and thanked him for his years of service to the Town.  Selectman Sullivan reminded residents of the upcoming Harbor Festival.  Selectman Sullivan updated the community of the RFP’s of the Town owned property responses which have been very positive.

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Mazow to adjourn meeting at 9:15P.M seconded by Selectman Strauss.
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

